

---

**RE: Emergency Decant of Arviat Sewage lagoon**

---

**Shouldice, Atuat (AADNC/AANDC)** <atuat.shouldice@canada.ca>

Thu, May 6, 2021 at 2:14 PM

To: "Collins, Sarah" &lt;SCollins@gov.nu.ca&gt;

Cc: Steve England &lt;sao@arviat.ca&gt;, "licensing@nwb-oen.ca" &lt;licensing@nwb-oen.ca&gt;

Good Afternoon Sarah

You have permission to decant to 1 meter of freeboard. For 2021 and 2022 is just design? With all the covid restriction and possible construction delays id I like to chat sometime about desludging as a backup plan if there were to be any delays.

Thank you

Atuat Shouldice

Resource Management Officer

Kivalliq Region, Field Operations Unit

Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada

[Atuat.shouldice@Canada.ca](mailto:Atuat.shouldice@Canada.ca) / Tel: (867) 645-2840



Crown-Indigenous Relations  
and Northern Affairs Canada

Relations Couronne-Autochtones  
et Affaires du Nord Canada

This communication, including any or all attachments, is intended only for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication, any use, review, retransmission, distribution, dissemination, copying, printing, or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this communication, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please contact the sender and delete the original and any copy of this communication and any printout thereof, immediately.

---

**From:** Collins, Sarah <[SCollins@GOV.NU.CA](mailto:SCollins@GOV.NU.CA)>  
**Sent:** Thursday, May 6, 2021 2:38 PM  
**To:** Shouldice, Atuat (AADNC/AANDC) <[atuat.shouldice@canada.ca](mailto:atuat.shouldice@canada.ca)>  
**Cc:** Steve England <[sao@arviat.ca](mailto:sao@arviat.ca)>; [licensing@nwb-oen.ca](mailto:licensing@nwb-oen.ca)  
**Subject:** Emergency Decant of Arviat Sewage lagoon

Good Afternoon,

Please find the letter attached requesting permission to decant the lagoon in Arviat to 1 m below the top of berm to prevent over topping during the upcoming melt season.

It is understood that the existing lagoon is undersized, and that upgrade of the facility is required. The schematic design of the upgrade is complete, and we are in the process of preparing the submission to NIRB for screening. The intent is to add the lagoon upgrade to the ongoing licence amendment. The detailed design of the lagoon will take place in 2021/22.

Thank you,

Sarah Collins